## **EATONTOWN BOARD OF EDUCATION**



ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES
5 GRANT AVENUE
EATONTOWN, NJ 07724
TEL. (732) 935-3302
FAX (732) 542-1700

LORI YOUNGCLAUS BUSINESS ADMINISTRATOR BOARD SECRETARY

May 25, 2021

Dear Parents/Guardians:

This letter is to inform you that the walk zones have been extended in a few areas for the upcoming 2021-2022 school year.

The Administration and Board worked with the Eatontown Police Department to be able to reexamine the walk zones that were established many years ago. With the district undergoing the process of rebidding the bus routes, a study of the walk zones occurred and there have been modifications. It is important to note that State law requires transportation for elementary school and middle school students who are 2 miles or more from the school they attend.

The following changes have occurred:

Woodmere School's walk zone extended to include the following additional streets:

Scheri Lane

1st Street

2<sup>nd</sup> Street

3<sup>rd</sup> Street

## Meadowbrook School's walk zone extended to include the following additional streets:

Sunnybrook Apts-124 Wyckoff Road Pearce Ave LaFetra Ave **Brookwood Drive** White Street Cliffwood Ave Malibu Drive Appleby Rose Court Carmel Way Rodman Ct College Ave Academy/Nicodemus Almeda Ct Bayberry Ct Marin Wav Throckmorton Ave Brook St Berkley Place Center St Kelly's Lane Conifer Crest Way **Byrnes Lane** Winthrop Clinton Ave Schuber Place Kramer Way Cloverdale

If you have any questions regarding transportation and walk zones, please do not hesitate to contact our Transportation Coordinator, Cindy Carretta at (732) 935-3304.

Warm Regards,

Lori Youngclaus